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Pink Socks
By Alec Funchion, Grade 6

When we heard that Mrs. Gallagher, our 6th grade teacher,

would not be returning this school year because she had

been diagnosed with breast cancer, we were all a bit sad and

scared.  Our class started going to benediction on Monday nights

to pray for her.  Sometimes it’s hard for everyone to get there

because of homework or sports practices but we tried our best.

Every year on Thanksgiving Day, St. Dorothy’s Varsity and

JV football teams play St. Bernadette’s in the “Turkey Bowl.”

This game is a big deal and has been going on for more than 50

years. I thought it would be a good idea for the team to wear pink

socks to show their support for Mrs. Gallagher. Professional play-

ers sometimes use pink bats or batting gloves, and, in football,

the players have worn pink arm bands.

There were a few things we had to do:  

1) get permission from our coach

2) ask our parents to buy the pink socks.   

Our coach Mr. McNeill was 100% behind the idea and

our parents were happy to purchase the socks.

At the Bon Fire the night before the Turkey Bowl, we

dedicated the game to Mrs. Gallagher.  On Thanksgiving,

she came to the game and we presented her with flowers. Mrs.

Gallagher was very happy to see us wearing our pink socks and

she told us she was proud of us. She also told us, “Real men

wear pink!”

It was really cool to see so many

people coming together as a community

in support of Mrs. Gallagher. I am so

thankful to be a part of St. Dorothy.

November, 2009 was the 8th year that

St. Dorothy’s 2nd graders participated

in the All Saints Prayer Service. Witnessed

by the entire student body, as well as parents,

relatives, and friends, each 2nd grader

processed down the center aisle of Church

dressed as a chosen Saint. Each student

memorized and bravely discussed a brief

synopsis of his/her chosen saint's biography

to the entire congregation.

Involving the students in this type of 

liturgical celebration is one way in which

their understanding of Jesus’ message of love

is deepened. Through learning about the lives

of saints, the children become aware of the

concepts of service and sacrifice.

As the children prepare to receive the

sacraments of Reconciliation and Holy 

Eucharist, they are guided to emulate individu-

als whose lives model the Gospel message.

Their involvement in the All Saints’ Prayer

Service provides examples of such individuals

The Saints Go Marching In

Carly Knowlton as 
St. Germaine Cousin



L ouise Sheehan is the principal of Saint Dorothy School.

During her tenure, she has worked tirelessly at keeping the

school’s reputation stellar. She has accomplished this by keep-

ing programs on the cutting

edge. She has a knack for

identifying the strengths of

those on her faculty and then

encouraging each teacher to

use that talent for the benefit

of the learners.

In October, she was rec-

ognized by the Archdiocese

of Philadelphia with the

“Distinguished Principal”

award. She was only one of 

a few principals in the Arch-

diocese to be recognized.

Results of this kind of 

empowerment are the school sponsored Global Warming Confer-

ence, the Shakespeare Club and participation in The Stock Market

Game. A high priority is placed on engaging students in the learn-

ing process. Within classrooms students feel free to take educa-

tional risks knowing that they will be supported by their teachers. 

Lessons observed were anchored in relevant, real-life 

experiences that allowed for increased rigor. Students show

great familiarity with using graphic organizers, working in

groups, comparing and contrasting, just to name a few of the

strategies of Robert Marzano that are in play.

This principal has plans for the healthy future for her school,

learning tactics from CHILD to promote sustainability. Over all

this is the mantle of Catholic Identity. Signs and symbols of the

faith are visible throughout the school. Relationships are

Christ centered and at the heart of these is Louise Sheehan, 

motivating all to respect and care for one another.

What is character?

Webster defines

character as “a distinctive

trait, quality or attribute . . .

moral strength, self-disci-

pline.” We at St. Dorothy

School provide a rich, 

challenging academic 

environment for our students.  In

addition we expect and encourage

our students to develop character

traits which reflect upon their

Catholic heritage.

In the past, we have used 

lecture-based character education

programs.  Those programs, how-

ever, failed to provide a process in

which students could reflect on and

apply good character

traits to their daily lives.

After reading Mawi

Asgedom’s book 

Beyond Character 

Education, we imple-

mented his idea of 

challenging students to

reflect on the ways in which they

apply their character traits in their

daily interactions.  Every First 

Friday, prior to attending Mass, the

students journal on how they have

lived as people of character during

the past month.  Following their

journaling, they meet in groups with

their peers and discuss their 

application of character.

This program has reaped bene-

fits. We find students going out of

their way to provide service to

teachers, parents and students. This

response leads us to proudly state, 

“St. Dorothy School Students are

People of Character!”

St. Dorothy students in

grades 5-8 are currently

participating in “First in Math,”

an online math program that is

designed to improve

students’ math skills.

Students are required to

spend 15 minutes a night work-

ing on “First in Math” and their

progress is charted on a weekly

basis. The top ten students

and teams in the school are

recognized each week.

This program has generated

much enthusiasm and

excitement for all involved.

Online Math Program

Spanish 
Introduced as
Part of 5th and
6th Grade 
Curriculum

Hablas espanol?  St. Dorothy

School 5th & 6th graders can!

With the opening of the 2009

school year in September, 

students in grades 5 & 6 began

the study of Spanish as part of

their curriculum.  Not only are the

students learning the language but

they are also learning about the

people, food, music and culture of

many Spanish-speaking countries.  

This course of study will 

enhance students’ overall educa-

tional experience and it will give

them a deeper understanding

and respect for another culture.

Character In Action

One Phenomenal Principal

Principal Louise Sheehan

A ll students in grades K-8 have

been challenged to read 40 books

during the 2009-2010 school year!

Think that’s too many???   Our students

are demonstrating otherwise.  Many of

our students in grades K-4 and several

of those in grades 7 and 8 had already

read 40 books at the ½ way point of the

school year! 

After reading The Book Whisperer

by Donnalyn Miller, the principal and

faculty members decided to require stu-

dents to read 40 books of various gen-

res as a way to help them find pleasure

in reading, expand their vocabulary and

improve their reading comprehension.

The teachers began by introducing and

reviewing different genres; assigning a

specific number for completion.

The students are required to record

and report on their books.  Some stu-

dents write summaries and others blog

via in-class blog sites.  Below are

quotes about this 40  book requirement

from some of our students:

“Makes us stronger readers.  I like to

read but I noted my vocabulary has

developed a lot because of the variety

of genres I have read.”

Brittany Ward, grade 8

“This is a great experience.  It helped

me appreciate reading more than I did

before.  I was pushed to read more

and I realized how much fun it is.”  

Angie Bruce, grade 8

“I’ve always liked reading and when I

heard about the 40 book requirement,

I was excited.  It motivated me to read

more because last year I read only a

few books.”  

Jackie Marshall, grade 8

Book Challenge
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The Year of the Priest
By: Christopher Manning - Grade 8

Did you know that 2010 is the Year of the Priest? When I

think of priesthood, two words come to my mind:  sacri-

fice and dedication.  Priests are ordinary people just like you

and me, but what distinguishes them is the special connection

they share with God.  They have dedicated their lives to the

service of God and sacrifice in ways that we do not.  They

have opened their hearts and minds to God and have an-

swered His call.  

In today’s secular society, where religion is often deemed

unimportant, priests are a beacon

of our faith and a sign to the world

that we, as Catholics, are a strong,

unified community of believers. 

In the Year of the Priest, we

should honor these dedicated

men, pray that many more men will

hear God’s call to the vocation of the priesthood and thank

them for bringing all of us closer to God.

R ecognizing the challenges facing

Catholic education today and the

importance of providing our children

with a faith based, rigorous academic

environment that will allow them to be

critical, creative and moral thinkers as

they enter the 21st century, Father

Michael Murphy, pastor of St. Dorothy

Parish, and Mrs. Louise Sheehan, prin-

cipal of St. Dorothy School, are partici-

pating in the Leadership Initiative

sponsored by the Archdiocese of

Philadelphia and the Churchill Institute

on Leadership and Development.  This

two-year program will serve as a guide

for building a realistic and strategic plan

for future success, including a strong

foundation in effective governance, 

financial stability and solid academic re-

sults. There are six critical, interdepend-

ent components for school success –

Capacity Building, Catholic Identity,

Governance, Advancement, Finance and

Enrollment, Academic Enrichment and

Professional Development.  

We have already begun to reach out

to current school parents, parishioners,

leaders in education, business, and reli-

gion to partner with us in the planning

of our future.  

We have begun by rewriting our

Mission Statement. The next step is to

work on our vision statements and es-

tablishing task forces that will gather in-

formation that is necessary to develop a

5-year strategic plan.

Our school children are our highest

priority. We believe we can best serve

them by maintaining and enhancing the

strengths of our school and by making sure

we graduate students with strong moral

character and the skills necessary to meet

the demands of a global community.

With continued efforts towards

tuition stability, consistent

marketing of the school and en-

hancements to the curriculum in-

cluding Latin, Spanish and Smart

Classrooms, we are pleased to report

that enrollment has increased by 17

students this year. This net increase

is equal to that in 2008 when a local

grade school was forced to close it’s

doors. This organic growth is a direct

result of our school’s value and

Catholic identity in our area.  A

highly skilled administrative and

teaching staff, a strong curriculum,

positive word of mouth and the value

of a St. Dorothy’s education have all

contributed.  With larger class sizes

in K-4 and the graduation of smaller

classes in grades 5-8, our future pro-

jections are for consistent growth.

The addition of students at the 6th

grade level has improved upper

grade numbers, adding six(6) new

students to this class, from 33 in 5th

grade in ‘08 to 39 in 2009. The

growth of our enrollment was an

early goal of the Development Com-

mittee and we are pleased with the

success in this area.

Enrollment Up 5%
Compiled by: Mrs. Louise Sheehan & Bob Young

2008 2009

K 37 34

1 48 49

2 41 50

3 34 44

4 43 35

5 33 45

6 50 39

7 33 49

8 41 32

360 377

Enrollment Numbers from the
Opening of School

Keeping St. Dorothy School
Sustainable and Viable 
For Years To Come.

Please share your news

with us, so we can share

St. Dot’s news with you!

Email us at: 

stdotsalumni@yahoo.com

with address changes,

questions or 

any newsworthy 

information.

St. Dorothy
ROMAN CATHOLIC 

SCHOOL

2009 Annual Fund Donation Dollars by Category
On June 30, 2009, the Development Committee concluded an-

other successful Annual Fund.  With donations from Alumni, Cur-

rent and Past School Parents, Vendors, Friends and Grandparents,

we raised $76,260 for St. Dorothy School.  We want to thank every-

one for their continued support of St. Dot’s.  The largest single por-

tion of the fund goes towards tuition stability to maintain enrollment,

and this year, improving the educational experience of our children

through the addition of SmartBoard Technology in four of our class-

rooms. Since the fund’s inception in 2006, we have raised over

$300,000 through the Annual Fund.  Our school children thank you! 
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Msgr. Helduser Society $2,500

Daniel O’Mara
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$2,499
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John McGuinn

Edward & Eileen McKeever

Martin & Constance McKenzie

William & Patricia McKeown
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Edward & Patricia McMerty

Douglas & Mary Ann Miner
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John Mullen

Robert ’82 & Jennifer Nestor
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Oracle

Edward & Anne O’Connor

Mary Poletti

Quality Maintenance Company

Joseph & Eileen Quattrochi

James & Irene ’58 Quinlan

Dario & Patricia Quintiliani

Patrick ’86 & Jean Reger

David & Maureen Rich

Patrick & Donna Rush

James & Amy Santora

William Santora

Richard & Dorothy Sayers

Senatore Signs

Sean & Jacqueline Sharkey

Theresa Sheehan ’89

Bernadette Simpson ’75

Charles & Lorraine Stanbach

Matthew & Elinor Stewart

David & Michele Szkolnicki

Anthony & Nancy Taraborrelli

David & Anne Toner

Patrick & Maria ’85 Toner

Thomas & Rose Vento

Thomas & Margaret Wagner

Patrick & Gretchen Walsh

Patrick & Helen Walsh

Patricia Wechsler

Joseph Werner ’60

Benjamin & Jane ’62 Wilson

Anniversary Patron 
$60

Anonymous 

Joan Ardizzi

Christopher Barker ’94

Anne Barilotti

Kevin & Theresa Brennan

William & Cecilia Charlton

Brian & Bernice Conley

David ’91 & Jennifer Connolly 

John & Catherine Conolly

John Cotterall

Joanne Cras

John ’71 & Maryann Creighton

Donato & Rita DiAntonio

James & Maureen Flick

Michael & Mary Beth Green

Thomas & Suzanne Judge

Richard & Jean Kady

Marye Krempa

Daniel & Katherine McGuinn

Sheila Meehan

Richard & Mariann Mowrer

Brian & Kate ’92 Naab

Diane O’Grady

Anne Roche

Henry Ryan ’54

Frank & Marie Scafidi

Harry Schmidt ’61

Friends of St. Dot’s 
up to $99

Anthony &Bridget Albano 

Anonymous

Avenues Unlimited LLC

Alfred & Dorothy Beers

John Blisard

James & Mary Boerckel

Josephine & Kathleen Boland

Mary Bonnes ’78

Edward & Dolores Boyle

Catherine Boyle

Bruce & Mary ’72 Boylston

Stephen & Maureen ’69 Bozzo

Thomas ’76 & Clare Brabson

John & Concetta Brignola

Bruce & Eileen ’72 Brown

Martha Bruno

Joseph Bruno

Brian & Karen Burke

Melissa Burke ’97

Daniel ’80 & Maureen Burns

Clare Byrnes

Nancy Caruso

John & Maria Cecchine

Ronald & Kathleen Charno

Mary Jane Cherubini

Rita Christiano ’66

John & Dale ’55 Cleary

Thomas & Anna Cocco

John Connors ’67

Francis Conway

Stephen Copeland

Gerry Corcoran

Andrew & Carolyn ’96 Corr

John & Laura ’71 Costa

Joseph & Dulcie Cox

Thomas & Kara Cullen

Mary Curran

Raymond & Teresa Cwiertniewicz

John & Isabelle Davaro

Michael & Elaine ’68 Davidson

Sr. Mary Amadeo De Luca ’58

Stephen & Courtney ’83 Delaney

Alexander & Grace D’Emilio

Philip DiAntonio ’99

Peter & Marilyn ’55 DiBona

Joseph & Margaret Donahue

Holland & Kristin ’86 Donaldson

John & Doreen ’82 Doyle

James & Cathleen ’57 Dunn

Josephine Dunphy

Stephen ’75 & Mary Edgcumbe

Algot & Catherine Erickson

William & Maureen Ervin

Peter Farrell

Christopher Farrell

Jacquelyn Flick ’98

Frank Foti, Jr. ’75

Richard Gallagher

John & Nancy Gambale

Grace Gambone

William & Patricia Gardner

Joseph & Margaret Gentile

Richard & Mary Beth Gevin

Vicki Giunta-Abbott ’60

Joseph & Teresa Halloran

Rosemary Halpin ’65

William & Frances Hammond

Timothy & Jane Hanahan

Rita Hankle

James & Dolores ’57 Hazel

Brian & Megan ’92 Heistand

Kathleen Hofmann

Rita Huffman ’57

Bruce & Karen Hulick

John  Iannacone ’99

Gabriele Iannotti

Isabelle Johnston

Helen Keech

Edward & Marguerite Kelly

Denis & Janine Kelly

Thomas Kennedy

Megan Lampinski ’79

Keith & Jeannine Leggieri

Jane Leggieri

Anthony & Mary Lerario

Virginia Lumley

Thomas & Clare Lydon

M&M Quick Print

George & Audrey MacWilliams

John & Elaine Mahoney

Eric Makoon Singh

James & Jean Manolakis

Alexis Marley ’00

John & Maria ’71 Marley

Eileen Martin

James & Susan Matthews

Mark McAndrew ’68

Dennis McClatchy

Diane McDonald ’74

James & Pamela McEntee

Joseph & Kathy McGonigal

Brian & Denise ’66 McNeill

Elizabeth McCaughan

Paul ’69 & Ann McShane

Edwin Mensack

Thomas & Elizabeth Messner

Michael & Claudia Micola

Maureen Migliaccio

Krista Milewski

Daniel & Annette Morris

Sean & Rosemarie Morrow

John & Barbara Mulgrew

Louis & Karen Muth

Bernadette Naab ’66

Naamans Road Corporation

Carl & Laura Needles

Mary O’Kane

Richard & Jeanne O’Neill

David & Carolyn Otis

Gunter & Eileen Ott

Pagano’s Italian Specialties

Dennis & Gertrude Palladino

Emory Pepper

William & Connie Perna

John & Elizabeth Petrik

Paul Pierangeli

Thomas & Margaret Pilong

Michael & Cheryl ’93 Pisano

PNC

Kristen Powell ’95

Susan Price

John ’68 & Terry Ann Re

Clare Reilly

Paschal Righi

Linda Riondet ’66

Nicholas & Mary Robak

Mark & Marie Pat Romano

David J. Jr. ’64 & Deborah Rowan

Ruth Rowan ’55

Thomas  Rowan, Jr. ’65

Michael & Ellen Rugg

Gregory & Cara ’87 Runk

Christopher & Janice ’70 Ryan

Michael & Mary Grace Salamone

Gregore & Mary Sambor

Ronald & Natalie Savini

Michael & Barbara ’59 Schanne

Peter Sheetz

Kevin Sheridan

Andrew & Kathleen Shuda

Christine Sica

Lucille Sisti

Robert & Gail Spencer

Bruce ’76 & Patricia Staniorski

Joseph & Anne ’69 Steltz

William & Margaret Sullivan

Daniel & Kimberly Teti

Fritz & Olga Thornton

Joseph & Karen ’81 Tomasetti

Frank & Ann Tosti

Bud & Kit ’65 Tosti

US Bancorp

Anna Vagnozzi ’66

Dolores Vinci

Lawrence & Rita Walker

Laurence Walker ’75

Thomas & Mary Joan Walsh

John & Susan Wendling

Helen Wusinich
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Msgr. Helduser Society $2,500

Daniel O’Mara

IHM/Mercy Club $1,000 to
$2,499

Acro Display 
(Tecco/Berenato Family)

John & Nancy Beck
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Class of 1959
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Anonymous

Richard & Therese Ashworth

Rick & Elizabeth Barker

Kimberly Barker 

James & Diane Brodie

Thomas & Danielle Cahill
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Gerald ’54 & Colleen Collins

Nancy Cooney ’64

Francis & Dolores ’58 Cotterall

Robert Cras

Jack Crowley ’68 

Claire DiSantis ’08

Thomas ’66 & Beverly DeFulvio

Gary & Virginia ’66 Debuvitz

Nicholas & Elizabeth Dienna

Brian & Mary Kay Durkin

David & Lorie ’87 Fosbenner

Frank & Anne Foti

Christopher & Kathleen Garvey

Mark & Susan ’65 Glessner

Michael & Mary Beth Green 

Robert & Kathleen Gross

Eleanor & Helmig

Mary Ellen & Hibbard

Hill Construction Corporation

Joseph & Kathleen Larkin
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St. Dorothy ROMAN CATHOLIC SCHOOL

1225 Burmont Rd., Drexel Hill, PA 19026

Visit our website: www.saintdorothy.org

The 2010 Annual Fund is well under way. Since

the campaign began during Catholic Schools

Week, we have collected over $30,000 towards our

goal of $80,000. We would like to thank all of those

who have donated so far this year.

The Annual Fund closes June 30th. A donation

envelope has been included with this edition of the

newsletter. Your generous support helps keep tuition

costs down in order to enrich the educational experi-

ence for our children. All donations to the St. Dorothy

School Annual Fund are tax deductible.  Please con-

sider a donation towards the 2010 Annual Fund.  

Please Support St. Dorothy School
Annual Fund

Annual Fund Returns as of 3/31/10


